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| would like to apologize to the body for the conduct of some of our members at the
Tuesday March 9t Union Meeting, especially Mark McDanel, who moved his seat to retreat
from the loud behavior. | have spoken to President McPeek about keeping the meeting under
control. After some thought, | have decided to make changes to the Referral Policy, which |
have full supervision and direction over (Bylaws Article 15 Section 10). Typically, | allow input
from membership for decisions made for the referral policy, but | do feel the need to go a
direction where those that are willing and want to work rather than those “cherry picking” the
next best job. Highlights of the changes are as follows effective April 15¢, 2021:
1. If applicant is rejected or turned down by the contractor, they will receive a turndown.
2. You will be allowed 3 turndowns without penalty and you will roll completely off the
book for the 4t turndown. You must call job line or office to be placed at the bottom of
the list within 48 hrs.
3. Turndowns will be given for calls deemed 14 days or less and calls for AK Steel.
4. Turndowns will be given for calls contractors deem 3 weeks or less to those IBEW
688 members working out of town.
The New Referral Policy can be seen here https://ibew688.org/

Additionally, after the Tuesday meeting, | was threatened with bodily harm, therefore the
union hall will be on lockdown with limited access to the lobby/window area unless access
is approved by myself or staff. The safety and wellbeing of our staff is important. | regret
any inconvenience this may cause.

Negotiations with employers begin soon, hopefully the negotiating team will have
something to bring to you late April for ratification. Please make yourself available to
participate in the process once the date has been set.

In Solidarity,

Cowl Newtzling
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Organizers Report
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Organizers Report
| would like to apologize for not being in attendance at the General Meeting

Tuesday, as | was out of state for a family medical emergency. | have had continued positive
communications with a Foreman from Area Energy and Electric. | have also had continued
conversations building a good relationship with electricians from Cogburn Electric, Carter
Electric, Buckingham Electric, Clouse Electric, Vaughn Industries, and Area Wide Electric out of
Dayton. | made some new contacts with a couple of guys from Peak Power, who are working on
a project that has had been boarded up with construction fence for months, where the activity
has just begun in the past few weeks.

Carl and | sat with other locals around the 4t District, as well as International Reps, and
District and State Organizers via Zoom. The meeting was focused on training us in the Call Evo
program, a program that would allow us to mass text all the unrepresented workers that we
have contact information in our database. This program is funded by the 4t District and some of
the other locals who have used this program have reported positive feedback. They are setting
our local up now, and we should hopefully be online this week.

As always, if you know any unrepresented electricians, please let me know or pass on
my contact information to them.

In Solidarity,
Dowe Carnes

ATTENTION

PLEASE !

Calling all Volunteers!

Calling all interested in volunteering for to help wrap up our Choice Material’s project,
Saturday, March 13, 2021. Choice Material’s provides used items to the needy, including our
own members. We are installing a sub panel in a separate building with an overhead tri-plex
drop and installing some conduit for some lights and receptacles. The weather is getting nice

and all help would be greatly appreciated. Click here for map

If this is something that you would like to help out with, please contact Dave Carnes at (419)
689-2421 or call the hall.
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Good of the Union
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Health of the Union
4t Period Apprentice, Steven Hunt, has been released

Jack Pifher has completed round 2 of chemotherapy and is doing well.

Normally, we pass a donation container around for collection at the monthly meeting,
however, due to the pandemic, we don’t know when that may occur. But, if you would like to

donate to the Hurt and Hungry fund, or just to help these guys through a tough time right now,

you can drop off donations at the Hall and we will make sure they get it.

Good of the Union

The Rehab Center Telethon was a huge success and we just learned that the Labor
Hour, comprising of all the local labor unions, was the most successful hour this year! We
doubled last year’s donations of $10,000+, with $21,641! Thanks again, because without all
those that donated and volunteered, we would not have been able to do this You can read

more about it here.

Deborah Rush, widow of the late Jack Rush, was overwhelmed with bills as she awaits
her pension application. We have received $901.00 in member contributions, $500 from BCU,
and $500 from the IBEW Local 688 General Fund in donations to help her through this difficult

time. If you would wish to make donation, please contact the hall for more information.
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Special Messages
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Mr. and Mrs. Josh Klass are the proud new parents of beautiful twins!
Congratulations from all your Brothers and Sisters at IBEW Local 688
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Tim Miller Applied for Pension for April 1%, 2021

In {“///ﬂ;lz('/'/'ﬂ//z
Retired Brother Fred Harold Baughman

January 24, 1929 — February 28, 2020

The officers and members of Local Union No. 688, IBEW extend their deepest sympathy to the

the families on the sorrowful loss of their loved ones.

Code Update Class has been scheduled for April 17, 2021 at the
JATC Training Center
Check out the flyer @ nhttps://ibew688.org/

New Referral Policy Effective April 01, 2021 can be seen here

https://ibew688.org/
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